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MEMORANDUM

DATE: June 4,2001 |
TO: Tama Allen
FROM: Steve Harry
SUBJECT: Converting the MERS Wage and Service Program

I was talking to Al Cousino of the Hilldale Housing Commission (one of our customers) the
other day and he said he’d like to have us fix a problem with the MERS Wage and Service
Brogram. Once in a while when you close out of the program, you get a fatal error. I’ve always
told people to ignore it; that it does no harm. But he says it is a problem because part of the
program remains in memory until you re-boot. He said we were getting this error because the
program was created in an old version of Access. I told him of our attempts to convert it to a later
version and since he seemed interested, I sent him a copy of Dave Ceccoli’s list of conversion
issues (Attachment #1). Today he e-mailed me his comments on Dave’s issues (Attachment #2).

I know that the plan is to develop a web-based program to handle the payroll reporting, but I
wonder if we can force all of our customers to get connected to the Internet. We still have 127
reporting units that send us their reports on diskette, rather than transmitting to our bulletin board
or sending as an e-mail attachment. And we still have 3 that apparently don’t have PCs — they
report on paper. Even if we establish a web-based reporting system, we might still have to
provide a PC-based program for those without Internet access. And depending on how long it is
going to take to get that web-based system up, maybe converting the current program would be a
worth-while interim step.




